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Ombudsman’s Determination 

Applicant Mr S   

Scheme  NHS Pension Scheme (the Scheme) 

Respondent NHS Wales Shared Services Partnership (NWSSP) 

 

Outcome  

 

Complaint summary  

 

Background information, including submissions from the parties 

 Mr S was employed in the NHS from September 2000, and became a member of the 

Scheme.  

 

 

 

 



PO-25485 

2 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



PO-25485 

3 
 

 

 Mr S lodged a further complaint with NWSSP on 15 November 2018. In this he 

referred to significant inaccurate information given to him over the previous 10 to 12 

years, including forecasts based on added years of service. He said when he had 

challenged the figures he was told on several occasions they were correct and that 

he had made additional contributions. He said he was provided proof of this in writing. 

 

Adjudicator’s Opinion 

 

• It is clear that the additional contribution records for Mr S held by NHS BSA were 

incorrect for a period of time. 

• Mr S has said he has devoted considerable time to his financial planning over the 

years.  He says he saved money to be able to purchase a house and he was able 

to do this based on his financial situation at the time. Those decisions were based 

on what income he had coming in and how much he could save. 

• It appears that the pension record was only incorrect from March 2014, when the 

employer provided NHS BSA with the completed AB54, and December 2016, 

when Mr S’ record was updated to show he had stopped making additional 

contributions. Whilst Mr S says information was inaccurate for 10 to 12 years there 

is no evidence to support this. 

• Mr S describes having to make up a shortfall in his pension, but that is not the 

position here. Mr S will receive the pension to which he is entitled based on his 

membership of the Scheme and the contributions he has made. He has not 

suffered a shortfall.  
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• He describes the cost of nearly £40,000 to enhance his benefits as ‘devastating’. 

And yet he would have had to make these additional payments over the period 

from 2003 in any case and this would have affected his financial position and his 

ability to make the decisions he did, such as buying a house. As he freely admits, 

he had to stop making the contributions within a few months as he found he was 

unable to afford them. 

• There is no evidence to show Mr S has suffered a financial loss as a result of the 

error. What he has suffered is a loss of expectation in that he received a number 

of quotations during the period from March 2014 to December 2016 which 

overstated his prospective pension.  

• The fact he received incorrect estimates of his pension does not entitle him to 

receive that level of pension.  

 Mr S did not accept the Adjudicator’s Opinion and the complaint was passed to me to 

consider.  

 Mr S provided his further comments which do not change the outcome. I agree with 

the Adjudicator’s Opinion and I will therefore only respond to the key points made by 

Mr S for completeness. 

 Mr S reiterated he made decisions on his financial situation based on what he had 

and any future pension income. He said he purchased a house based on his current 

earnings and future pension and that the future pension was totally inaccurate. 

 

 

Ombudsman’s decision 
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 I do not uphold Mr S’ complaint. 

 
Anthony Arter 

Pensions Ombudsman 
28 January 2020 
 

 


